Hopefully most of you will have received your "xix-month message" by tonight and probably wondering what in heaven's name I could possibly add for tonight. You would be surprised (or maybe not!)

Anyway---welcome to all those who with us this evening. We are really pleased to have our guests - and hope they have a pleasant ending to their "mystery ride"!

Many thanks to all those who did bring items for the country store whose proceeds will be used to help defray the donations for the CWA's usual giving.

NEXT MEETING - "Yellow is the Color" and it will be prepared by Barbara with refreshments under the eagle eyes of Esther Rebillard, Louise and Maynard Rougeot. Wonder how come we let Nate off the hook this time?

AND RIGHT ON THE HEELS OF OUR NEXT MEETING will be the CT AGRICULTURAL FAIR...July 26,27 and 28. Did you get your ticket yet? Bud has them...and also car raffle tickets. Interesting to note that the car tickets are going very well this year...guess everyone expects to win the new Chevie!

Don't forget the auction on both Saturday and Sunday...and be sure to stop in and buy a hamburger or hot dog or salad plate or something from our busy booth. It is a good Fair...hope you get there.

JUNIOR PICNIC ON SATURDAY OF THIS WEEK unless it rains, in which case we will be in touch. Short business meeting here at the hall at 2:00 followed by Park Pond...with swimming, if parents are with child, and hot dogs etc.

CO-OP ORDER BLANKS are here this evening..deadline is July 17 with distribution at our next meeting (hopefully).

I HAVE TO START THIS COLUMN WITH AN APOLOGY (MEANT TO START THE WHOLE THING BUT FORGET!) NOT ONLY DON DEWEY AND CHARLIE NASH HELPED ON THE TOY PRODUCTION...BUT ONE OF THE MAJOR HELPERS WAS JERRY...HE CUT OUT AND DESIGNED AND DID THIS AND THAT...AND I FORGOT TO MENTION HIS NAME. Shame on me! WE MUST BE SURE THIS LETTER GETS TO HIM....Craig!

Don and Eleanor have just returned from their annual delightful jaunt to Maine - seems to rejuvenate them every year!

For those who have been so horrified with the terrible fires in
California - it is interesting to
note that we have a connection with
Winchester Center. Sue's brother,
Bob, is one of the top forest rangers
in the area - in the state, actually,
and has been called in to do the
planning for the whole awful thing.
Her parents are visiting in California right now.

We will be getting the Food Exchange Program blanks later in this month - if there is anyone who has not been involved with the Eastern Milk Producers Program and would like to have the order blank sent to them...let me know tonight and we can get your name sent in. So far it seems to be a very popular thing, with over \$12,000 in sales this last time. Food has been excellent and the prices are good.

FOOD SALE AT SUPER SAVER...on July 20 - a plain and simple money-raiser! Do hope that you will be able to help out - with food and with purchases. Barb English, Dot Dewey and Mary Ann Nash are doing the planning...and would certainly appreciate help of any kind.

JUST ABOUT THE END OF THIS SHEET.... (thank goodness) and I'm about to stop. Many thanks to all those who have helped out on the program tonight...and we're glad that YOU are here.

Marion